Capt. Don Kovacs

D & P Charters

Marine Transportation Services

16 Elaine Street

Norwalk, CT 06850
(203) 866-9671

12-12-08

Subject:  USCG docket number 2007-0030

Docket Management Facility

 

Dear Sir/Madam,

 

I am the sole proprietor, owner, operator and Master of a 1968 26' Navy Motor Whaleboat that is used for passenger transportation.  I operate in Norwalk, CT within the river and harbors in protected waters.  The vessel carries a combination of men, woman and children primarily for events in conjunction with the Norwalk Seaport Association, an educational non-profit organization that owns and operates the Sheffield Island Lighthouse, an historic entity. It is also used for the Norwalk Oyster Festival as a water taxi, the Norwalk In water Boat Show as a launch,  launch service at Sheffield Island for gatherings and as a means of access to the water for family groups that will take a ride up the river and return.

 

My vessel was procured from Manatee World, Fort Meyers, Florida. in 2000.  I have invested in a new Awl Grip paint job and a new diesel engine at a collective cost of over $25,000. It never had a stability test; the passenger count of 22 + 1 was based on proven design.   After a couple of incidents relative to unsafe operating conditions in different states it was determined that I would have to provide a stability test.  After numerous attempts to determine stability the vessel had its capacity cut in half to 11 + 1 at the weight of 140#.  With the existing reduced capacity I was not able to service the Norwalk Boat Show which I have done since 2000.  I suspect that the new weight of 180# will reduce me to the point of putting me out of business.

 

A discussion with my MSO indicated that if I was not happy with the results I could have an incline test done.  I have received an estimate of $8,000 from a firm for this.  Inquiries for a new vessel have come in at $100,000.  I have a good relationship with the people at my MSO, but I was told that no OCMI would deviate from procedure and make a written assessment as to suitability.  The whale boat design has been used for many years and I personally do not know of any mishaps that have occurred with this type of vessel.  It is 26' in length with an 8' beam (6.83' accessible to passengers).  It has fixed seating molded in around the inside so passenger movement is severely restricted.

 

In addition to the passenger weight issue, I have grave concerns concerning the subsequent stability tests.  The SST test costs about $800-00 with the erection of the framing and the transportation of sandbags and associated labor costs.  I fail to grasp the necessity of this redundancy if there are no structural changes to compromise the vessel.

 

In summation I am adamantly opposed to the short time frame for these proposed rules and I feel that more input should be procured from those most directly impacted by these proposals.  
Respectfully,

Donald J. Kovacs
